ALLEGHENY COUNTY SOUTHEAST TAX COLLECTION
MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
2700 MONROEVILLE BLVD

MONROEVILLE, PA  15146
MAY 25, 2017
12:30 p.m.

Those in Attendance:
Greg Erosenko, Monroeville


Nancy Greenland, White Oak Borough

Mickey O’Rourke, Elizabeth Forward SD
Paul Schott, Gateway SD
Bill Pfoff, Rankin Borough
Sharon Miller, South Allegheny School District
Connie Rosenbayger, East McKeesport Borough
Moe Rayan, Penn Hills Twp.

Dayne Dice, Bruce Dice & Associates
Rose Harr, Keystone Collections
Amanda Settelmaier, TCC Administrator
I. The meeting was called to order by Greg Erosenko at approximately 12:45pm.
II. The minutes from April were presented for approval.  Motion to approve was made by Mickey O’Rourke, seconded by Nancy Greenland.  Motion carried.

III. Monthly Financial Statement from April 2017 was presented.  Motion to approve was made by Sharon Miller and seconded by Moe Rayan.  Motion carried.

IV. Bill List for February was presented for approval.  Motion to approve was made by Nancy Greenland, seconded by Paul Schott.  Motion carried unanimously.

V. Per the Board meeting last month, Dayne re-introduced a resolution that would amend the by-laws to allow a single individual to simultaneously serve as a delegate for multiple taxing authorities.

VI. Greg Erosenko discussed recessing for the summer.  A motion to adjourn through June, July and August was made by Nancy Greenland, and seconded by Bill Pfoff.  Mickey O’Rourke opposed, but the bill carried.

VII. Rose submitted current collections through April 2017 at $19,660,409.94.  This number is down by $917,000 from last year, and Keystone is monitoring collections by quarter – everything looks good. Rose distributed a report that shows quarterly collections.  The reduction can be attributed to early distribution (December) by other collectors, and delinquents.  We will catch up by the end of the year.  

Keystone is almost done with final returns.  May 31st is the date when collections from other collectors is due.
Paul Schott appreciated receiving an email from Keystone explaining what kinds of reports are available, and asking for customized report ideas.

Rose reported that there are struggling counties in the state who’s collector are not able to adequately service them.  
Moe Rayan discussed a complaint he received from a constituent that didn’t want to pay $30 for tax certification (certifies how much money is owed).  Rose said that tax certifications cost money, and those costs are incurred during the normal part of a real estate closing.  


VIII. There was no one from the public to comment.  A motion to adjourn was made by Connie Rosenbayger, and seconded by Nancy Greenland.  Motion carried.  The meeting adjourned at approximately 1:05pm.
